
Kerry Kingdon 
President  
Forest Skating Club (FSC) 
 
February 19, 2025  
 
Municipality of Lambton Shores  
9577 Port Franks Road,  
Thedford, ON 
 N0M 2N0  
 

Attn: Ashley Farr, 

I am writing on behalf of the Forest Skating Club. We are aware that Lambton Shores Minor Hockey 

Association and Forest Xtreme Ringette Association are requesting the use of Lambton Shores ice 

this spring.  

Our mini-star and star skaters have been working on their routines for carnival, which means that 

there is limited time to practice and test technical skills and dances. Spring ice time would give our 

skaters the opportunity to focus on their technical skills and dances and give our coaches the 

opportunity to coach and test our skaters. 

FSC is requesting the use of the Shores Recreation Centre in Forest from March 31st until May 8, 

2025. We would be interested in acquiring 4 hours of ice time per week for the 6 weeks requested. 

Also, if we can obtain enough interest in the community for power skating sessions, we would also 

acquire 2 additional hours per week for power skating. 

Thank you very much for your time and consideration. We greatly appreciate the amazing services 

that the Municipality of Lambton Shores offers particularly to Forest Skating Club. Please feel free 

to reach out with any further questions or discussions. 

Sincerely, 

 

Kerry Kingdon 

forest.skateclub@gmail.com 


